
 

 

 

Thursday 15th July 2021 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Year 6 HH Production: The Adventures Of Ali Baba 

The final show will be performed exclusively to Year 6 parents/carers on Monday 19th July 2021, 4pm in 

the school hall. Year 6 pupils will be expected to stay at school after the end of the day at 3.30pm, where 

they will be supervised by the Year 6 staff team to prepare for the show. Parents/guests will be expected 

to wear a mask inside the school. To adhere to the social distancing rules, only two guests per child 

can attend the production performance. 

Year 6 Graduation Ceremony will take place on Thursday 22nd July from 1pm-3:30pm.  

Sports Day Winners 
Medals will be presented next week. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Nursery: Dinero & Esar 
 
Reception: Gabriella & Louis 
 
Year 2: Ayman & Fahiima 
Tamera & Emilio 
  
Year 3: Ayva Aleeza 
Maryam & Taybah 
 
Year 4: Zaina & Musa 
Omar & Tahani 
 
Year 6: Isla & Jahsaiah 
Ali & Shaiel 
 

Year 1 &5: Will have their sports day on 

Monday next week due to the recent wet 

weather. 



 

 

 
 
 
COVID Guidance in Schools 
 

 
We will continue with our staggered starts until the end of term to ensure 
that we are all kept safe. Please continue to be vigilant and follow the 
guidelines.  Arrangements for September will be shared next week.  
 
 
 

 
School finishes on Friday 23rd at 1.30pm.  Please ensure that you collect your children and their 
belongings for the end of term. 
 

Class Parties will be held on Wednesday 21st in the afternoon. The children can wear their 
own clothes to school, party themed.  Let 

them enjoy their final few days after this year.  The 
children can bring in snacks to share in their classes 
and will take part in some party games.  Please liaise 
with the class teachers.  
 
BMS Singing Festival Now Live 

In what has been a 

very challenging 

year for 

everybody, what a 

treat it has been to 

watch you all singing so enthusiastically and also to learn a 

little more about each of your individual singing 

groups.  We have been delighted by the breadth of 

repertoire and it has been lovely to hear some solo singing 

too. 

We hope it has brought you all some happiness and joy to 

participate in this singing event; we feel sure that you will 

enjoy watching each other's performances and we can't 

wait to hear more of your singing efforts next year. Use 

this link to watch the 

videos: https://sites.google.com/view/bmsmusicscoolonline/home 

 

 

 

 

Highlights of the week   

Star of the week:  
 

Class  Boy Girl 

Nursery  Adnan Zuhal 

Reception Galaxy Israfil Khadija 

Reception 

Starlight  

Mohamed Nayela 

Year 1 Olive Muhammed   Heebah 

Year 1 Holly Jaevan Rodaina 

Year 2 Cherry Browney Sofie 

Year 2 Birch Mohammed S Suraaya 

Year 3 Magnolia Taybah Benji 

Year 3 Pine Taylan Violet 

Year 4 Hazel Abe  Jessica 

Year 4 Sycamore Rafael Mahia 

Year 5 Fern Faizan Zahra 

Year 5 Eucalyptus  Ibrahim Nicole 

Year 6 Mulberry Jamie Sophie 

Year 6 Hawthorne  Jahsaiah Aya S 

Stars of the week for week 5 Summer 2      

https://sites.google.com/view/bmsmusicscoolonline/home


 

 

 

History 

Today is St Swithin's Day - He was an Anglo-Saxon Bishop and the story goes, that if 

it rains today it will rain for 40 days and if it is sunny it will be sunny for 40 days (let's 

hope it is true - look at the blue sky!) 

 

 

The old poem goes like this... 

 

"St Swithin's Day, if it does rain 

 

Full forty days, it will remain 

 

St Swithin's Day, if it be fair 

 

For forty days, t'will rain no more" 

 

It will be featured on Newsround so please ensure that you tune in to watch it with the children.  

 

 

WINDRUSH 

https://www.bbc.com/news/uk-england-london-57827941  

There is a monument for Windrush being erected at Waterloo - 

whist a committee will make the final decision the public can 

vote. If you wanted to look at them with your children and cast 

a vote the link is above. 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4  created a history topic which investigated the Windrush 

generation and the NHS as their history is intertwined. This will 

be a Year 4 topic in AUT 1 for future academic years. David 

Olusoga has done a documentary on this topic which is coming 

out on the BBC this year. Definitely worth a watch and perhaps 

we gave him the inspiration!!! :) 

 

https://www.nme.com/news/tv/david-olusoga-bbc-

documentary-will-celebrate-immigrant-workforce-in-the-nhs-

2880965 

https://www.bbc.com/news/uk-england-london-57827941
https://www.nme.com/news/tv/david-olusoga-bbc-documentary-will-celebrate-immigrant-workforce-in-the-nhs-2880965
https://www.nme.com/news/tv/david-olusoga-bbc-documentary-will-celebrate-immigrant-workforce-in-the-nhs-2880965
https://www.nme.com/news/tv/david-olusoga-bbc-documentary-will-celebrate-immigrant-workforce-in-the-nhs-2880965


 

 

 

 
Reminder: Music Lessons at Leopold  

At Leopold, we are very pleased to be able to offer small group and 1-1 lessons on a 

variety of different musical instruments with our visiting music tutors from Brent Music 

Service (BMS). There will be a choice of: drums, guitars, violin, keyboard, cello and 

piano (individual & pairs). This is offered to Year 2 -6. 

Please return your interest form by Friday 16th July 2021. The school will contact you 

if your child has been allocated a place by Friday 23rd July 2021. You will not be allocated a place should 

you have any outstanding debts on ParentPay. Payment must be made on ParentPay by Monday 6th 

September 2021 to confirm your place.  

COVID -19 Updates 

The Government has announced more details about step 4, the 

final stage of the roadmap, which is expected to start on 19 July. It 
is there vital that we continue to adhere to government guidance in 

term of good hygiene practice, mask wearing and social distancing. 

Please visit the following website for further information: 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) 

To keep the school community safe; it is critical that families adhere to the follow guidance. 

Under no circumstance should you send your child to school: 

• If your child is symptomatic 

• If someone in your household is symptomatic 

• If you have been in contact with someone who has tested positive for COVID-19 

Remember that if you, your child or anyone in your household have symptoms of COVID-19 and are 
awaiting the results of a test, do not send your children into school. Children must remain at home until the 
results of the test have been given.  

Before making the journey into school, you must stop and ask yourself these questions, do you, your child 
or anyone in your household have a new, continuous cough or a high temperature, or has a loss of, or 
change in, their normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia).  
 
If you answer YES to any of the above, you must not come to school.  You must call 111 for advice. 
 
If you child becomes unwell during the school day they will be sent home and are advised to follow the 
guidance for households with possible or confirmed coronavirus (COVID-19) infection.  
This sets out that they must: 
 • self-isolate for at least 10 days 
 • arrange to have a test to see if they have coronavirus (COVID-19) 
 
 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus


 

 

 

Yours faithfully, 

Ms Harvey  
Head of School  
 

  

  

 
              Dates 

-Last Day of School:  Friday 23rd July 

1.30pm  

-September Return: Monday  6th 

September 2021 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Year 3 Pine and 

5 Fern for perfect 100% attendance 

last week. 

 

Attendance 

 


